Minutes of the Special Called Monthly Meeting of

EAST CRAWFORD WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION

April 6, 2017
Meeting Room at Plant 1 at FM 185 & Cattle Drive

Officers and Directors present were Clay Plemons, Tim Anderson, Chad Lewis, Chuck Raley & Charlotte (Shorty) Miller.  Staff members present were Linda & Don Brandon.  Guests present were Johnny Tabor, Herman Bell & Matt Smith.
Clay Plemons called the meeting to order and determined that a quorum was present.
Herman Bell inquired as to the status of the board lifting the moratorium on new meters.  His contractor is ready to start on their new home on Compton Road.  The Board explained that is what they would be discussing in this meeting.
Matt Smith addressed the Board regarding his high water bills and wanting to move his meter onto his property.  The property had been a larger tract that over the years was sold into smaller tracts.  His meter is along Speegleville Road and runs through his neighbor’s property so therefore if he did have a leak, he would be digging in his neighbor’s yard.  The Board explained that their responsibility ends at the meter.  What he did between the meter & his house was his business and at his expense.  
Chad Lewis presented a loan proposal from CoBank.  They are offering a $750,000 loan on a 20 year term with a 6 month to 1 year draw period at Libor + 2% & then converting to a 5.25% to 5.5% fixed term.  The $750,000 would be used to refinance the 2 existing loans leaving $500,000 for system improvements.  A motion was made for ECWSC to continue to pursue financing through CoBank and to authorize Chad Lewis as Secretary/Treasurer of ECWSC to sign the loan papers.  2nd.  Passed.  
Johnny Tabor presented the tabulations of the bids that were submitted for Phase 1 of the system improvements.  A motion was made to accept the bid from Breton Backhoe Service subject to the approval of the loan by CoBank.  2nd.  Passed.  A motion was made to authorize Clay Plemons to sign the Notice of Award once financing was finalized.  2nd.  Passed.  Tabor explained the construction procedures & any extra work would need to be done with a change order.

Tabor also talked to the Board about considering having an Annual Financial Audit done.  This discussion was tabled to a later meeting.  The Board members to ask around for the price of an Audit.
Linda Brandon reminded the Board that the Annual Meeting will be on Monday, April 17, 2017 at 6 p.m. at the meeting room of the FNB Bosque County—Ranch Bank on Hwy 6 @ FM 185.
A motion was made to adjourn.  2nd. Passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Brandon
